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Mr, David Leech, Chairman

Arkansas H1§hcr Education Coordlnatmg Board
102 East 22"

Stuttgart, AR 72160

Dear Chairman Leech,

As the presidents and chancellors of Arkansas’s colleges and universities, it is our great pleasure to

offer full support for the candidacy of Mr. Shane Broadway as the next director of the Arkansas
Department of Higher Education.

Mr. Broadway has an outstanding record of service to our state and has shown a strong

commitment to Arkansas higher education during his tenure as a member of the Arkansas General
- Assembly and through his recent service as deputy director and intetim director of ADHE. He has

been involved in shaping state education policy for the past 15 years, including service as a

member of the House and Senate Education Committees, co-chair of the Academic Facilities
——ewmghtGommMe&ehaﬁmmofﬁwﬁouthaﬁegﬁmemﬂwﬁEdtm%mﬂ&e&md—

member of the Southern Regional Education Advisory Board, among other roles.

Over the past six months, Mr. Broadway has shown outstanding leadership on the key issues
facing our colleges and universities. As we move to adopt a new funding model for our institutions
and work to increase degree production at all levels, it is critical that we have a director who
understands the role higher education plays in the economic v1ab111ty of our state. Mr. Broadway

~ fits this description perfectly.

During the most recent legislative session, Mr, Broadway showed special insight and
understanding of major issues facing higher education such as funding, remediation, and the
Arkansas Academic Challenge Scholarship program, among others. It was clear that his experience
as a legislator had given him the knowledge and background to help shape policies to move
Arkansas higher education forward.

Finally, during his time as interim director, Mr. Broadway has worked to develop an atmosphere of
cooperation with the presidents and chancellors. He has a unique ability to bring together differing
viewpoints to achieve a consensus regarding important issues. It has been a pleasure for us to work
with him, and we recommend without reservation his appointment as director of ADHE.

This recommendation was unanimously adopted at the meeting of the President’s Council on
July 12, 2011 and was endorsed by all the presidents and chancellors of the public colleges and
universities in Arkansas.

Sincerely,
Ddn F. Bakke Executive Councﬂ Co-Chair B. Alan Sugg, Executive Council Co-Chair .

Presidents Council Presidents Council



oel Anderson, UA Little Rock Dan Bakke Pulask1 Technical College

%AW%M A JZL e dhan M é@u‘”«
arry Ballar. of the @Gachitas " Paul Beran, UA Fort Smith )

Robﬂ%\;{n, Arkansas Tech Univ

Ed Coulter, ASU Mountain Home

f,arr'y Dgis, UACC Motrilton Lawrench Davis, UA Pine Bluft
Richard Dawe, Ozatka College  Jakie Elliott, North Arkansas College
Glen Fenter, Mid South CC Debbie FraZLeMJACC B@vﬂle

' Dav Gearhart UA Fayetteville

Wayne Hatther, Black River Tech Coll DanLHf)\;ard, ASUJ onesboro

AT o Bt £ A

Barbara Jones, South Arkansas CC Bobby Jones, Henderson tate Umv




' Corbet Lamkin, Southern Ark U Tech

Allen Meadors, Univ of entral Arkansas

Steven Murray, Phillips CCU in Myers Ar sas rtheastern Coll

9%6;% D JA

Rebecca Pancitz, NW Arkansas CC Dan Rahn UA Medical Sciencas—

David RanI;in, Southern Arkansas U Steve Rook, Rich Mountaia CC ‘ '
/A@ZD )L)L ﬂﬁ:@"f’v‘ - MM

Tom Spencer, Southeast ‘ﬁkansas Coll Alan Sugg, UA System U :

Chris Thomason, UACC Hope Clirck Welch, ASU System

a%z 7L, -

arry Wi ASU Newport



